GRAND LODGE OF INDIA

Freemasons Hall, Janpath, New Delhi-110001

RW Bro. VISHAL BAKSHI Telephone: 91(11) 23321956/ 23321949
Grand Secretary Email: grandlodgeofindia 196 1@gmail.com
No.533 11* February 2019
(Circular No.13/17)

Secretaries/Scribes E of

(a) All Daughter Lodges

(b) All Daughter Chapters

(c) All Daughter Mark Lodges
(d) All RAM Lodges

Dear Sir and R/W.Bro./M./E.Comp,.

It is obligatory on the part of daughter Lodges/Chapters/Mark/R.A.M.Lodges to send summons of
their meetings to Grand Lodge of India. Several Lodges/Chapters/Mark/RAM Lodges are not
complying with this requirement. Kindly note that Lodge/Chapter/Mark/RAM Lodge which does not
send Summons may be deemed to have not held their Meetings in the records of Grand Lodge of
India.

You are, therefore, requested to ensure that Summons are mailed to 6rand Lodge of India on e-mail
address: grandlodgeofindial961@gmail.com . Alternatively, Summons may be sent by post to Grand
Lodge of India Office address.

Kindly read this Circular in the first rising of the next regular meeting of your Lodge.
With greetings,

Yours fraternally,

/Wtig)ﬁq/
(VISHAL BAKSHI)
Grand Secretary

Copy to: MweM
Regional Grand Secretaries/Regional Grand Scribes E
All Board Members



